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Letter reference:RSC.3b.10.17    
 
Dear parent/guardian, 
 
Reception screening in East Sussex 
 
The East Sussex School Health Service offers vision and hearing screening to all reception 
class children. 
 
It’s important for eye problems or hearing difficulties to be identified as early as possible 
because they can have a significant impact on a child’s development and education. Eye 
problems are often much easier to treat if detected while a child’s vision is still developing 
(usually up to about seven or eight-years-old). Although serious hearing problems during 
childhood are rare, early testing ensures any problems are picked up and managed as soon 
as possible.  
 
Screening will take place at your child’s school on Tuesday 20th March 2018. It will be 
carried out by trained healthcare staff in a private area in small groups of two or three 
children. If your child is receiving treatment for a hearing problem or wears hearing aids they 
will not have their hearing tested so please let us know if this is the case. 
 
If your child wears glasses please make sure they have them in school on the day of the 
test. 

 
In order to accurately test the vision of each eye separately, a small square of low-adhesive 
hypoallergenic tape will be placed lightly over the eye not being tested. Covering one eye for 
a short time in this way does not cause any discomfort and the tape is not in direct contact 
with the eye. Your child will be given a simple explanation of the purpose of the test. This 
will include an opportunity to feel the tape.  
  
If your child has any sensitivities or allergies to hypoallergenic tape, please inform 
the School Health Team using the details at the top of this letter. 
 

School Health Service 
Ore Clinic 

407 Old London Road  
Hastings  

East Sussex 
TN35 5BH 

 

Phone: 01424 728368 
Email: kcht.SH-HR@nhs.net 

Web: www.kentcht.nhs.uk 
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The results of the screening will be given to your child on the same day to bring home. If the 
screening indicates your child’s vision or hearing may need further assessment, they will be 
referred to either the audiology (hearing) or ophthalmology (vision) departments at East 
Sussex Health Care for a more detailed test. In order for you to receive an appointment by 
letter or by phone we will share your contact details with East Sussex Health Care. If you do 
not wish us to do this please let us know using the contact details above.  
 
Opting your child out of the screening 

If you do not wish your child to take part, please inform us as soon as possible, before the 
screening is due to take place, using the contact details above.  
 
In the best interests of your child the School Health Team routinely updates GPs on those 
children who have not received screening. 
 

• If you are not registered with a GP practice please access http://www.nhs.uk or phone 
the NHS England Customer Contact Centre 0300 311 2233 for availability of GPs in 
your area. 

• If you are not registered with a dental practice please phone 0300 123 1663 for 
availability of dentists in your area. 

• If your child’s immunisations are not up to date please contact your GP. 
 
If you have any questions relating to this letter or wish to speak to a member of the School 
Health Team, contact us using the details above.  
 
For more information about the School Health Service and the ways in which we support 
children and parents please contact us or read our leaflet, which can be found online here: 
www.kentcht.nhs.uk/schoolhealthleafleteastsussex  
  
Yours sincerely 
 
 
School Health Team 
Children and Young People Directorate 
 


